
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Term 1, Week 11 11 April 2024 

Upcoming events 
 
12 April 
Last day of Term 1 
 

29 April 
Staff Development Day 
 

30 April 
First day of Term 2  
 
1 May  
North West Rugby League Trials 
 
2 May  
North West Boys Cricket Trials 
 

3 May  
Cross Country 
 

14 May 
GRIP Leadership 
Young Leaders of the West 
 
15 May  
Young Leaders of the West 
Netball Schools Cup 
Boccia in Tamworth 

Quirindi Public School  
Bell Times 

 

9.20am -School begins 
 

11.20am – 11.55am - Break 1 
 

1.30pm – 2.00pm - Break 2 
 

3.20pm - School concludes 

Permission notes  
and  

payments due  
 
Expression of Interest Years 3 & 4 Dubbo 
Excursion –  
Permission note and deposit due by Friday 10 
May 2024 
 
Expression of Interest Year 5 & 6 
Aussie Bush Excursion –  
Permission note and deposit due by Friday 10 
May 2024 
 
GRIP Leadership 
Note and money due by Friday 3 May 2024 
 
PSSA Knockout Netball Gala Day 
Note due Friday 10 May 2024 

Supervision of students 
 

From the beginning of Term 2, there will be no staff supervision for students until 
8.50am each morning. If possible, we encourage you to please not send your child to 
school prior to this time.  
 

Any children who arrive before 8.50am must sit and wait under the COLA outside the 
Hall. For safety reasons there will be no playing prior to 8.50am as there is no 
supervision. Thank you for your understanding.  
 



Message from the Principal’s Desk 
It is hard to believe that this is the final week of Term 1.  This term has flown and so much has been 
accomplished.  Thank you to the team at Quirindi Public School for making this term such a wonderful 
transition and to our community for their acceptance and willingness to participate in education.  
  
It is with great pleasure that I inform our community that I was offered and accepted the principal’s 
position at Quirindi Public School.  I look forward to continuing our work in providing the first choice 
in education in Quirindi.    
  
Good luck to all our North West swimmers who 
are competing this week in Sydney at the PSSA 
Swimming Championships.  These students are 
Claudia Rutter, Sophie Stenner, Mahkeely Mills, 
Rosie Maybury, Atalie Harris, Chloe Fincham, 
Chloe Sheaffe, Lianna Rutter, Percy Tourle, 
Charles Brown and Phoebe Morgan.  I can’t wait 
to hear about your efforts.  Good luck and up, up 
Quirindi!  

 
  
 
Well done to our students who competed for selection in their 
respective North West cricket teams.  They were Logan 
Mumberson, Percy Tourle, Archie Webster, Heidi Uptin and Polly 
Schutlz.  Congratulations to Heidi Uptin and Archie Webster on 
their selections.  Heidi will compete with the North West team 
at the PSSA Championships in Term 4 in Bathurst and Archie will 
compete in the Southern Team early next term.  Congratulations 
Heidi and Archie!   
 
Congratulations to Mr Rixon and our Open Cricket team who took 
on Gunnedah South Public School this week.  Our team had a 
resounding victory.  Congratulations also to Percy Tourle for his 
spectacular effort with both bat and ball, finishing the game 

with bowling figures of five wickets for zero runs, and taking two catches in the process.  Our next 
opponent is Timbumburi next term.  See photos further on in the newsletter. 
  
This week, our students reached their target of filling the C box of the CARES values for PBL, 
earning their whole school reward. This term it was a disco with a sausage sizzle. With lots of noise, 
both human and of the music variety, our students danced around the hall with wonderous delight. 
Thank you to the PBL team for their work in creating an environment where we can all achieve.  
  
During our holiday period, Anzac Day commemorations will be held.  I encourage all students and 
families to attend these services.  Mrs Sheaffe has been busy ensuring our community is notified of 
this important day and of our participation. I look forward to seeing many of our students at this 
event and showcasing Quirindi Public School.    
  
Just a reminder that from the beginning of Term 2, there is a change to the playground duty 
supervision at Quirindi Public School. There is no staff supervision of students each morning between 
the times of 8:30am and 8:50am.  Supervision will commence at 8.50am.  We encourage families to 
please not send your child to school prior to this time.   
 



Any children who arrive before 8.50am must sit and wait under the COLA outside the Hall. For safety 
reasons there will be no playing prior to 8.50am as there is no supervision.  Quirindi Public School has 
a before and after school care provider, TheirCare, located in our library.  We encourage families to 
utilise this service if required, particularly for early mornings.  
  
I hope our students and families have a safe and lovely holiday and I look forward to seeing you all 
again refreshed and ready for Term 2.  Please remember, students return Tuesday 30th April 2024.  
Mrs Cara Cracknell  
Principal 

  
 
 
 
 
P&C Pie Drive 
Our P&C is once again holding their fabulous pie drive. 
They have changed companies this year to Mikeloren 
Patisserie in Tamworth. 
 
All orders need to be back to the school by Monday 6 
May 2024 for delivery on Friday 17 May 2024. 
 
Fundraisers such as these help to raise money to go 
towards equipment and resources for our school. 
  

Notes home this week 
 

1. School Photo Envelopes       All students 
2. Third Party Software Reminder     All students 
3. Young Leaders of the West      Those selected 
4. Disco         All students 
5. GRIP Leadership        Year 5 
6. PSSA Knockout Netball Gala Day     Those selected 
7. Buddy Day         Kindy and Year 6 
8. Supervision of Students Before School    All students 
9. ANZAC Day        All students 
10. PSSA Cricket Knock out Competition     Cricket team 
11. Multicultural Perspective Public Speaking Competition  Those interested 
12. P&C Pie Drive Fundraiser      All students 

 

 

Office Hours 
8.30am to 3.45pm 



Merit Awards 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

Class Merit Award 
K Dharri Winston Tourle 

K Dhinawan Archie Pursehouse 
1/2 Dhirri Dhirri Hugo Duddy 
1/2 Gugurrgaagaa Tyler Hartin 

1/2 Guni Olivia Seymour 
3 Yurayaa Lacey Traynor 

3/4 Yurrandaali Eli Radcliffe 
4 Marayn Jaraki Saunders 
5/6 Bugali Blake Curtain-Moore 

5/6 Burrugarrbuu Colleen Traynor 
5/6 Buubumurr Bella Slade 

P&C Uniform Shop Hours 
 

Open every Wednesday – 3.00pm until 4.00pm 
 

Uniform orders can be made at https://qpsuniform.square.site 
Please place orders by Tuesday evening for class delivery on Wednesdays. 

 

All orders will be delivered to students in their classrooms - ONLY on a Wednesday afternoon. 
 

If you need to visit the Uniform Shop it is located on Munro Street. 
Please remember EFTPOS sales only. 

 

Don’t forget you can purchase hats from the school canteen on any day of the week.  

https://qpsuniform.square.site/


Student of the Week Awards 
 

Class Student of the Week Awards 
K Dharri Odin Saunders Amici 

K Dhinawan Penny Lamb 
1/2 Dhirri Dhirri Freya Quayle 
1/2 Gugurrgaagaa Eden Margan-Thornton 

1/2 Guni Bentley Stennett 
3 Yurayaa Riley Johnstone 

3/4 Yurrandaali Toby Lees 
4 Marayn London Turner 
5/6 Bugali Abigail Matthews 

5/6 Burrugarrbuu Jamie Alcorn 
5/6 Buubumurr Lachlan Riley 
K-6 Bigibila Piper Stennett 

Uniform Shop 
 

The Uniform Shop will be open  
on Monday 29 April from 10.00am to 1.00pm for 

any of your last minute uniform needs.  



  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Quirindi Community ANZAC Dawn Service and March 
Our school is participating in the ANZAC Day March on Thursday 25 April 
which is organised by Quirindi RSL Branch. Students march as a school 
group and or are present at the Dawn Service. We participate in the 
march to commemorate the many servicemen and servicewomen of our 
area and Australia. 
 
Dawn Service 
The Dawn Service is held at the Quirindi War Memorial Clock Tower and 
starts at 5:30am. Mrs Cracknell and Mrs Matthews will be attending the 

Dawn Service with our school leaders. School leaders are to collect a blazer from the Office next 
week to wear for the march and dawn service. 
 
ANZAC Day March 
The ANZAC Day March commences at the Quirindi Post Office and concludes at the Quirindi War 
Memorial Clock Tower. Students will need to assemble outside the Quirindi Post Office at 10:40am 
ready to march at 11:00am. Students are to wear full summer uniform (a tie for the boys) including a 
school hat and, depending on the weather, students may need a school jacket or jumper. Please also 
remember to bring a drink bottle for your child.  
 
Teachers attending the march are Mrs Donoghue, Mrs Tully and Mrs Sheaffe. 
 
Mrs Sheaffe, Anzac Day Co Ordinator 
  

PBL Lessons 
 Have a wonderful holiday! Remember 
to show your CARES values when you 
are at home, at the park, down the 
main street or anywhere out in the 

community. 

Youth Environment 
Council 

 
Let’s try to use reusable 
containers in lunch boxes. 

School Office  
 

Please note that the Office will be closed on Monday 29 April 
due to staff training. 



Blues Award 
Congratulations to Lawson Milward and Nash 
Whitten on receiving a Banner at our Friday 
assembly. Well done boys! 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal Awards 
Walter Blundell – this student is a happy and 
kind student. Walter is courteous and 
considerate of others and a good friend to all. 
He approaches school life with a cheerful 
attitude taking on new challenges every day. 
It is a pleasure to have Walter in 4 Marayn! 
Brooklyn Hall – always has an excellent work 
ethic. Brooklyn always tries her best and 

takes great pride in her school work. Well done Brooklyn! 
Lawson Milward – every once in a while you get the opportunilty to work with some truly fantastic 
people. People who make the world a better place, people who you would want on your side, people who 
put others before themselves. I‛ve had the pleasure of teaching a person such as this. This student 
makes our class a better place, this student is always on our side and they always puts others first. 
He is a true gentleman and a great asset to his class, family, friends and school. He is Lawson 
Milward. 
Alfie Donoghue – truly reflects our school‛s values, consistently showing outstanding character in and 
out of the classroom. Alfie‛s determination to learn and grow demonstrates a growth mindset, facing 
new challenges with positivity and 
demonstrating resilience. 
Aaliyah-Jaide Slater – perseverance 
and dedication to her learning is to be 
commended. Aaliyah is focussed and is 
achieving some great goals. 1/2 Dhirri 
Dhirri is lucky to have Aali in our class! 
 
 
Banner 
Congratulations to Jordan, Lawson and 
Phoebe on receiving a Banner at our 
Friday assembly. 
 
 
 
 



Touch Football Trials 
On Wednesday 3 April Percy Tourle, Lachlan Colbourn, Jax Colbourn, Rosie Maybury, Pia McKenzie, 
Ayla Nean, Maddison Corcoran and Phoebe Morgan travelled to Inverell to compete at the North 
West Touch Football trials. All children represented our school with pride and determination. We 
would like to congratulate Percy and Jax as they were chosen in the possible and probables but 
unfortunately did not make it into the team. 
Tammy McGuckin 

Cricket Trials 
The school cricket side played against Gunnedah South in the second round 
of the PSSA Knockout. Batting first Quirindi made 50 all out with Percy 
Tourle top scoring with 15 runs. Percy then led the way with the ball taking 
the amazing figures of 6/0 along with 3 catches and a runout. He was well 
supported by Logan Mumberson 1/1 and Hudson Pryor 2/0 to bowl Gunnedah 
South out for the amazing score of just 1. 
Michael Rixon 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enjoy your school holidays rest up and we will 
see you back at school for Term 2 on Tuesday 

30 April 2024!  

Lost Property 

We have quite a number 
of unnamed items in our 
lost property basket. If 
you think your child may 

have lost an item of 
clothing, a lunch 

container or a drink 
bottle, feel free to pop 

in and have a look.  

 



Community News 

  



 


